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Management Letter

In planning and performing our audit of The Evergreen State College for the period July 1, 2006, through June 30, 2007, we noted some concerns regarding the College’s lack of effective monitoring over the dining services contract.  While not included in our report, these items are presented on the attached pages to assist you in strengthening the College’s internal controls.

Our statewide accountability audit report will address compliance with laws and regulations.  This letter does not affect that report.  This letter becomes a public document on the date the audit report is issued.

We will review the status of these comments during our next audit.  We have already discussed these comments with College staff.  We would be pleased to discuss them in further detail at your convenience, or to assist you in implementing the recommendations.

We would also like to take this opportunity to extend our appreciation to your staff for their cooperation and assistance given during the audit.  If you have any questions, please call me at (360) 725-5386.

Sincerely,
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Angela Cady
Audit Manager

Washington State Auditor’s Office
Enclosure
Management Letter
The Evergreen State College

July 1, 2006 through June 30, 2007

Food service agreement:

The College contracts with a vendor to provide dining services on campus. The contractor collects the meal proceeds and pays the College a commission of $95,000 or 4 percent, whichever is greater. In fiscal year 2007, the contractor had sales of $3,110,349.93 at the College. 
We reviewed the food service contract and amendments between the College and its contractor and found:

· The College does not have procedures in place to calculate expected commissions due and is not ensuring that the contractor is paying the proper amount of commission.  However, our calculations verified that correct amounts were remitted by the vendor overall.
· College employees responsible for ensuring commissions are received do not have a thorough understanding of the terms and conditions of the contact requirements. 

· The College relies on the contractor to calculate and submit correct commission payments.  These payments are not reviewed by the College to ensure they are accurate.
· Payments are not being remitted by the deadline -- 30 days following the end of the quarter -- as specified by the contract.

· The contractor is operating and submitting commission payments based on a timeframe that is different from the fiscal year stipulated in the contract.  This could result in the College not receiving the correct amount in commissions.
 

We found the College relies on the contractor to monitor and calculate commission payments, which is the responsibility of the College. Consistent monitoring and management of the food service contract are not in place.

 

We recommend the College follow the terms and conditions of the food service agreement and amendments.  The College should also ensure the contractor complies with the terms and conditions of the agreement.

